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Meeting Minutes for April 7, 2015
Attendees: Hilary Craiglow, Cliff Anderson, Larry Reeves, Kevin Davis, Jewish looking man, Craig Smith, Terri Donaldson, Holling Smith-Borne, James Toplon, Natalie Richardson 
Absent: Cynthia Cyrus, Jennifer Gunderman, Aimi Hamraie, Aidan Hoyal, Rangaraj Ramanuiam, Daniel Gervais, David Michelson, 
AGENDA: 
· Approve release of the TEACH Act memo. Cliff will send a copy before our meeting.
· Update on the progress of the introductory videos.
· Draft recommendations for next steps
· Document suggestions for campus communication and education about copyright
· Assuming adoption of TEACH Act, suggest a process for amending the Blackboard Copyright Policy
· Suggest a periodic review of the Blackboard copyright policy
· Draft final report to sum Task Force activities 
· Explored copyright issues on Vanderbilt campus, with specific relation to Blackboard course management system and streaming media
· Wrote and adopted Blackboard Copyright Policy
· Placed new policy in Blackboard with active acknowledgement
· Recommended the adoption of the TEACH Act
· Recommended process for education and communication about copyright on Vanderbilt campus (in process)
· Developed educational tools about copyright (in process)
· Recommended process for amending and periodic review of Blackboard Copyright policy (in process)
MINUTES:
1. TEACH Act memo:
a. Kevin looked at it briefly
b. Cliff walk through sections that are of interest to people
c. “Class session” language is cleared up on page 4 of the memo
i. It is the actual session, not the entire semester. On Blackboard, you can limit the length of time a link will show up.
ii. Class session= roughly equivalent to the time the class consumes; cannot bend it to be weeks at a time
iii. In the Nursing department, a class session can last all semester—based on this, it looks like they’re going to have to take down some materials.
1. If Nursing is posting mostly licensed material, they should be in compliance. 
a. Suggestion: Create a FAQ for Nursing: if you get a license for material, you can put it up for as long as the license allows. If the use is permitted only under The TEACH Act, it comes out differently. 
iv. Example given: If in a week, your class is discussing Beethoven’s 5th symphony, it would be available for that week. But if next week, you’re discussing Mahler 9th symphony, you can’t have Beethoven still up.
v. Faculty are not in the practice of taking materials down (even at the end of the semester).  Possible fix: when you upload the material, you can put a date range in for it to stay on Blackboard.
vi. Suggestion: The library could take the responsibility of loading everything on your syllabus and it would expire at a certain time. Therefore, faculty wouldn’t have to deal with copyright paperwork.
vii. Question: Regarding a whole class of music, all you have to do is set the timers—you can do that when you’re loading it up.  Some believe this would present a challenge for music faculty.
1. Suggestion: Think about the old days—if you were in a class, the professor would play music over a speaker and you could listen and talk about it. But if you want to hear it again, you have to seek it out through the library system. 
a. Comment: This might cause people to not use the library system and go to the internet for getting the material. 
d. The TEACH Act applies to hybrid and distance courses as well.
e. Question: Does the TEACH Act replace Fair Use? 
i. Answer: No, the TEACH Act applies only to in-classroom media
f. The TEACH Act applies to display and performance rights rather than disperse and reproduction.
g. Question: Are we giving people a unified way to communicate this clearly?
i. Yes, we need to figure out a way to amend the previous policy, add The TEACH Act, and then communicate to people from there.
h. FAQs or decision trees will help us put up the best course of action
i. What we’re trying to do is implement enough arrows in the quiver to give the most guidance when questions come.
j. Questions: What is the best course of action to walk people through their questions? What do we think is the best way to ensure faculty understand and who to go to for help?
i. The videos will help implement The TEACH Act. When the videos are complete, we can move onto new videos to answer other questions.
ii. Faculty should go with library staff to faculty meetings to educate people 
1. At faculty meetings, highlight the issues and explain where to go with questions
2. Keep it as positive as possible—explain that we now have a way to avoid a lot of questions by NOT GIVING students free, copyrighted material distributed. Explain that we have this mechanism that shuts down copyright infringement that we have to avoid at all costs.
3.  VUIT staff should come to faculty meetings (and team up with the CFT) to go with librarian and faculty members to present on policies and Kaltura. Ideas for training workshops:
a. Show how Kaltura works within Blackboard. 
b. Center training on 2 points:
i. (1) What you need to do through copyright (policy)
ii. (2) What you can do to avoid this (Kaltura)
c. Create talking points.
d. Ensure that whoever is presenting knows how to demonstrate tools effectively.
e. Discuss the “so what?”. Example: What if I don’t want to go through with this? Who is the enforcer? That has to go through the deans. If deans are not behind this idea, faculty might disengage.
f. Very few people have worried about this in their daily behavior, how do you get them to shift to something they haven’t been doing? 
i. Point out reality—show them the various lawsuits that have recently happened.
g. Roll the policy out to the deans first.
k. Timeline (2 weeks):
i. Amend the original policy; add a decision tree
ii. Update Blackboard policy
iii. Coordinate with the CFT because of the Blackboard upgrade on June 7, 2015, therefore, there is a push to show faculty what is happening. Discuss with Derek ways he is crating plans to educate faculty.
iv. August 1- August 20—high season for information when faculty are coming back to campus from summer.
v. Try to have an updated policy within 2 weeks, so at our final meeting, we can put a stamp on it.
l. Fair Use and TEACH Act could work in tandem with one another—upload materials under The TEACH Act and as licenses come in, put them up for longer periods of time.

2. Draft recommendations for next steps:
a. The policy needs to be reviewed periodically.
i. If there is a critical mass of complaints, that would be a time to reassess—every year or two years; or if legislation changes. 
ii. Faculty Senate sometimes reviews the Faculty Manual—would this fit into it to review?
iii. The policy should be dated because of the medical center separation; we may have to review it after that.
b. Recommend to VP Cynthia Cyrus that this task force can be called together again with changes in technology, the medical center separation, etc. to discuss and reassess.
c. Our recommendation: the policy is VP Cynthia Cyrus’s job in a year or two to review the policy.
d. Talking points (Hilary will create) and attend Library Committee—talking points will include: how the library can help people see how the library staff can help.
i. Question: How do we train the librarians? 
1. We need to train them to see the advantages and positives first.
3. Going forward: 
a. This group will dissolve and we will consult going forward.
b. By the middle of May we will have talking points ready after talking with Derek in the CFT.
c. May 1-15, 2015—coordinate with Derek how we will manage communications
d. The TEACH Act memo is complete. 
e. Hilary will sum up group’s activities and send them out. Hilary will also write up the final recommendations.
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